Board of Health
127 Hartwell Street, Suite 100
West Boylston, MA 01583

March 27, 2013
Meeting Minutes

Members present: Robert Barrell, Celia Hartigan, Beverly Salate and Lisa Henderson
Members absent: Alan Harris
Also present: Derek Brindisi and Patrick Crowley

Chairman Barrell convened the meeting at 7:12 p.m.

Nuisance Complaint, 68 Bowen Street, Roosters A series of emails is in the agenda regarding a
nuisance complaint of roosters crowing all day at 68 Bowen Street, property owner Diana Engelbart.
Resident Patrick Crowley, 64 Bowen Street is in attendance and commented that he is not the resident
who complained about the roosters at 68 Bowen Street this time. Mr. Crowley reminded the Board of
the same problem he had in August of 2011. He further commented he would be pleased for the
problem to be abated. Mr. Crowley explained that the cages already exist for the roosters. He was told
by Ms. Engelbart that she will be taking the roosters and the cages to the new location at 77 Lee Street.
After discussion and motion of Mrs. Henderson and second of Mrs. Hartigan, it was voted all in favor to
send an Order to Ms. Engelbart to abate the nuisance by April 5, 2013. The Order will be deliverd by a
constable.

The Board of Health will contact the Zoning Board of Appeals to discuss possibilities for zoning regarding
farm animals in a residential neighborhood.

Certificate of Compliance for 97 Lee Street After review and upon motion of Mrs. Salate and second of
Mrs. Henderson it was voted all in favor to approve the As-built drawing and Certificate of Compliance
for 97 Lee Street prepared by Ross Associates in October 2012 numbered L11849.

Drug Take Back Kiosk The Police Department has received the Drug Take Back kiosk for the residents of
West Boylston. There was a discussion about how to get the word to the residents that the kiosk is
there and how it is to be used. The Board is in favor of some type of press announcement in the Banner
and/or some other place. Chief Minnich will be contacted to get his opinion on how he would like this
handled.

Document Scanning Information Mr. Mike Soltys of Innovative Document Imaging came to the Board
office, looked over the files and was informed of the Boards goal. He took some information with him
and prepared a disc and an on line sample of what his company has to offer as well as an estimate of the
cost which was $42,256.00. The Board will check with other communities to see if and how this was
done for them.
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With no further business to come before the Board and upon motion of Mrs. Salate and second of Mrs.
Henderson it was voted all in favor to adjourn at 8:15 p.m.
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